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 Letter from Fr Chris  

The month of June this year will be so memorable for many of us. I head 

towards the extended Queens Jubilee weekend; we start with a wedding 

at Campsall Church. We then have Messy Church on the Saturday, I 

expect many golden crowns and celebrations will be had by the children. 

Then I will enjoy visiting many of the events happening through the area. 

So much going on, so much excitement.  

This joy comes together in our church services on the Sunday, 

celebrating the Queens jubilee, as the head of the Church of England 

and celebrating the Pentecost. Jesus, before ascending to heaven, 

instructed the apostles to go to Jerusalem and wait for the Holy Spirit. 

The Holy Spirit came upon the apostles just as Jesus had promised. The 

Spirit gave these uneducated men the miraculous power to speak in 

languages that they had never learned or spoken before (speak in 

tongues). Because of this all the crowds of Jewish pilgrims from many 

countries were able to hear about Jesus in their own languages. After 

Peter preached the first “gospel sermon,” 3000 people were baptized. 

Therefore, the first weekend celebrates the Queens Jubilee and the 

“birthday” of the church. 

Then, at the end of the month with the ordination of Christine Herbert at 

Sheffield Cathedral. I personally cannot think of a better way to finish an 

exceptional month. Christine will be licenced to St Mary’s Sprotborough 

to continue her training. This is bittersweet, as I and the churches are so 

proud, yet will miss her kindness, loving and steadying influence. Please 

pray for Christine and may I ask for prayers for myself, now being the 

only leader in the benefice and working full-time. 

A prayer for the Ukraine: 

God of peace and justice, 

we pray for the people of Ukraine today. 

We pray for peace and the laying down of weapons. 

We pray for all those who fear for tomorrow 

that your Spirit of comfort would draw near to them. 

We pray for those with power over war or peace, 

for wisdom, discernment and compassion 

to guide their decisions. 

Above all, we pray for all your precious children, 

at risk and in fear, 

that you would hold and protect them. 

We pray in the name of Jesus, the Prince of Peace. Amen. 
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Messy Church in May was a joy. We talked about 

St Paul and his dramatic trip to Damascus, when 

he was blinded and when healed he saw the 

wonders of Jesus Christ.  

We made dark glasses so the children could 

experience how difficult it is when you are unable 

to see. We played put the tail on the donkey, to 

highlight how it felt. 

We watched a video of the story and had a dance 

to sunshine songs. The vicar even tried to 

breakdance, but he got stuck. 

 

 

We created a collage of Paul’s journey, with 

horses, camels, houses, and sand dunes. We 

then made Sunshine (bright light) biscuits, 

which were eaten as soon as the story had 

been told. 

We finished as always, with children sat with 

parents for a family buffet. With lovely 

sandwiches, quiche, buns and drinks. 

     

As you can see even the Vicar and parents 
can have fun. I would have said adults, but as 
you can see by the photo, that would not be 
appropriate. 

We meet at 11am each month on the 
Saturday before the first Sunday of the 
month.  

There is no cost, we only ask for donations 
from those who are able. Our ethos is family, 
love, fun and learning. 

Any parents & children interested please contact me by email 
chris.herbert@sheffield.anglican.org 

mailto:chris.herbert@sheffield.anglican.org
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We continue to run a home group in 
Norton for those wishing to look 
deeper into scripture and Christian 
life, meeting in my home in Norton If 
anyone is interested in starting such 
a group in Campsall, Sutton or 
Burghwallis please contact to 
discuss further and support/train 
you. Please note home group 

leaders would require a recruitment process including a DBS check. 

 

Our Bible Study group restarted 
on13th April, it was wonderful to meet 
up and chat about bible stories in a 
relaxed atmosphere, aimed at those 
moving into their Golden Age, who 
may have a little more bible 
knowledge, or who wish to look 
deeper into scripture then they 
previously have done. 

 

Campsall Bell Ringers 
 
We are happy to announce the start 
of Campsall bell ringing practice 
weekly sessions on Monday 
evenings at St Mary Magdalene 
Church.  
 
If you are interested in having a go at 
bell ringing please contact Helen on 
07849571162 or Fr Chris 
01302702615 
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We have wonderful news that St 
Helen’s Church Burghwallis has 
now completed the faculty process 
for the roof repairs needed to allow 
the church services to restart. 
Hopefully this will mean contractors 
will soon be onsite to repair the roof.  

If you live in the village, I will ask 
you to take the plunge an come to a 
service and meet others. We are a 
small group of people, who, upon 
reflection cannot keep going without 
the support of the village, we would 

love to link up with others, to see how the church can be more central to 
the village and events. Otherwise, the church that has stood for over 
1,000 years, will become yet another monument. 

 

Both Burghwallis and Campsall 
churches are now registered with        
A Rocha and we are making good 
progress towards their bronze awards, 
with the help of two experience 
volunteers and the support of the 
probation service.  

 

This will include the starting of a ‘Messy 
Church Goes Wild’ group later in the 
year, for children with their parents who 
wish to learn more about nature and 
wildlife, with the aim to develop our 
churchyards and beyond. Our hope 
during 2022 is to link up with St Peter’s 
Askern to create a Mission area Messy 
Church Goes Wild group. Any children 

with their parent/s who are able to support and lead, if you are interested 
please let me know. 
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We will be developing hospitality further in 2022, with a few small 
changes in St Mary Magdalene church, to welcome people with a drink 
before and after services, maybe even a bit of toast etc. As it would be 
lovely to get to know more of you and learn what the church can do for 
you. 

We also still have eyes for both churches to be more community focused 
and central to our communities. May I ask you for ideas of how we can 
do this. We can and will offer God’s churches for community projects 
and support groups. 

We especially wish to look at opening: 

A Natter Church, a place for people of retirement age to have a chat 
together in church 

Dementia Café, to support both those with Dementia and their 
supporters. 

Anyone who has knowledge of such groups who would give advice, 
lead, co-lead, support please contact me personally, or leave a message 
on my answer phone.  

God Bless.  Fr Chris                                                 Tel 01302 702615   

 

 

PARISH OFFICE 

The parish office has now resumed and will be held in church on Thursday 
evenings 5.30 – 6.30 pm to book baptisms and weddings or for other 
pastoral matters. 

 

Normal Services in our Parish 

First Sunday each Month is an All-Age Service 11.00 am.  All welcome  

A Holy Communion service will be held at 11.00 am each Sunday at St Mary Magdalene 

Church, Campsall.     

Also, the service will be live via St Mary Magdalene and St Helen’s church Facebook 

pages.  Plus a recording of the service will be available for distribution via e-mail 

afterwards.    

We are hoping St Helen’s roof will be repaired in spring 2022, all are welcome to come 

to  

St Mary Magdalene.        
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READERS 

JUNE 

 

5th All Age Service 

12TH Jenny Lister 

19TH Rita Jones 

26th Sonia Tonkinson 

Please note: Please note we now say the 

Psalm – Congregation the 

response. 

 

 

 ‘VILLAGE NEWS’   BURGHWALLIS      

 
 

Queens’ Platinum Jubilee – Sunday, 5th June  
Burghwallis Playing Field 

 
 

 
The Jubilee event and free day festival is growing by the day, and we 
are delighted to announce that, instead of the previously advertised 
Mary Poppins, we can now offer the new Disney family musical Encanto 
in the outside cinema. This sing-a-long movie will be a great hit with 
children and parents alike. Ticket for this, and Paddington, must be pre-
booked via the website www.burghwallisjubilee.com. 
 
The other parts of the festival include a circus school, flower crown 
workshops, face painting, sunflower planting, Paddington crafts, kids’ 
talent show, brass bands, live bands, a flash mob, storytelling, much 
more. There is also a “marmalade sandwich” tent, sponsored by 
Robertson’s Golden Shred. The Burghwallis pub will also be open for 
food and drink and are even offering a prebookable picnic and fizz 
package. For more details and to book your picnic pack, please contact 
the pub direct. 
 

https://www.burghwallisjubilee.com./
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Please remember that all profits made from this event will be donated to 
a charity supporting the Ukrainian refugees, so, apart from having a 
good time, you will be contributing to this very deserving cause. 
 
We hope that you will take part in this momentous celebration, by 
decorating your homes and gardens, and look forward to seeing many of 
our residents at this free event. Don’t forget to tell your family and 
friends, and let’s make this an event to remember! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Burghwallis Parish Council Meeting 

 
The next meeting of Burghwallis Parish Council will 

be on Tuesday 5th July, at 7.00 pm. 
 

David Maxwell 

For further information, please check our website, www.burghwallis.org.uk, or 
contact our clerk- clerkburghwalliscouncil@talktalk.net 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

mailto:clerkburghwalliscouncil@talktalk.net
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CRY FOOD BANK 

 
At this difficult time for every household let us not 
forget the needy and those who already depend on 
the food banks to put food on their tables. 
 

Please continue to donate to the Cry Food Bank one extra item in a 
shopping trolley per week it all helps.  Please bring items to church 
either on Sunday mornings or on a Thursday evening between 5.30 – 
6.30 pm.         Thank you. (Editor) 

Would you like an honest, 
reliable and AFFORDABLE 

cleaner to clean your home? 

 

Typically £12.50 per hr. inc £10 off 
your first weekly clean. 

Then Contact DEBBIE at: 

 

Time For You 

Domestic Cleaning 

Call: ‘Time for You’ today! 

01302 352941 

doncaster@timeforyou.co.uk 

or visit 

www.timeforyou.cleaning 

 

Events at Campsall 
Wellingtonia Centre 

3rd Tuesday of each month – Beetle 
Drive at 1.00pm 

Or 

Every Wednesday- 

10.00am – 11.30am 

Drop-in Coffee Morning 

----- 

Every Thursday –  

1.00pm – 3.00pm 

Bingo Sessions 

Everyone is welcome – 
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ST HELEN’S BURGHWALLIS LADIES  

 CHURCH FÊTE 

 

 
 

 
Left to Right 
 
Joyce Holmes, Pam Moses, Del Mclean, Pat Stanley, Rita Brewin, Irene 
Trembirth. (exact date unknown) 
 
(Printed with permission - Pat Stanley  
 
 
 
Should any of our readers have any interesting photographs and would 
like to have them published in future issues please give me a ring to 
discuss.  Permission should be asked of anyone in any photographs 
prior to inclusion. 
 
Christine (Editor) 
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FORGET ME NOT 

Specialist card and gift shop 

  

213 Skellow Road, Skellow, DN6 8JH 

  

  

 
  

  
 

Open: Monday to Friday 9.00am to 3.30pm 

Saturday 9.00am to 3.00pm 

 

Tel: 01302 726847  

Email: info.fmnskellow@gmail.com  

  

Find us online at:  

www.forgetmenotskellow.co.uk  
 
 

  
 

 

  
 

 

 

        

https://www.blogger.com/blog/post/edit/4320555274542881080/6645047744306405736
https://www.blogger.com/blog/post/edit/4320555274542881080/6645047744306405736
https://www.blogger.com/blog/post/edit/4320555274542881080/6645047744306405736
https://www.blogger.com/blog/post/edit/4320555274542881080/6645047744306405736
https://www.blogger.com/blog/post/edit/4320555274542881080/6645047744306405736
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A TASTY CHICKEN RECIPE FOR A SUMMERS EVENING 

 

 

An extract from ‘Your Very Good Health’ a cookery book compiled by Marjorie Wood 

and Jennifer Clark, illustrated by Val Mennell.  The proceeds of which were in aid of    

St Mary Magdalene Church circa 1990’s. 
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Usual Pattern of Sunday Services 

Services in the Benefice 

St Mary Magdalene, Campsall 

11.00 Holy Communion 

First Sunday in the Month  

11.00 All Ages Service 

Please look at the noticeboard 
and the website  

(https://www.achurchnearyou.com/)  

for current service times 

St Helen,  

Burghwallis 

9.00 Holy Communion 

First Sunday in the Month 

8.00 Holy Communion 

Please note Burghwallis Church 
is closed for repairs. 

 
To contact the Churchwardens: 

Burghwallis 

Shirley Gill    Telephone:  700057 
Colin Bowes    Telephone:  702779 

Campsall 
Jenny Lister    Telephone:  702552 
Christine Tickle  Telephone:  700731  
(Editor - please contact for items relating to the Parish Magazine)                                   

 

The clergy in Campsall Church are normally available every Thursday 
evening between 5.30 and 6.30 pm to discuss arrangements for baptisms 
and weddings. 
 
To contact the Clergy: 

Fr. Christopher Herbert 

Priest in Charge & Oversight Minister 

Benefice of Burghwallis and Campsall 

4 Highfield Villas, High Street, Norton, Doncaster DN6 9EJ 

Tel: 01302 702615     Email: chris.herbert@sheffield.anglican.org 

mailto:chris.herbert@sheffield.anglican.org

